Minutes from Moody PTSA Meeting 12.02.2020

Meeting took place virtually. 
Attendees: Maha Chandran (President), Denise Doss (Principal), Eliza Cram (Teacher rep), Kristen Vithoulkas (Treasurer), Kim Imajo (Secretary/Raider funds), Kathy Josefiak (Membership), Meg Foster (Hospitality), Kelly Griffith (Spirit Wear)
Call to order: Meeting was called to order at 7:03pm
Motion to approve mintues:  A motion to approve the minutes from 11/5/2020 meeting was made by Kim Imajo. Kristen Vithoulkas seconded the motion. November meeting minutes were approved.
President’s report: Maha reported on the following items
· A school supply box kit company sent an email to Maha about ordering supply kits for next year. It was discussed that this works well for elementary kids but it hard for middle school since each teacher has specific supplies rather than the same supplies for a whole grade level. 
· An online fundraising company sent an email to Maha about doing an online fundraiser where the kids send out emails to 10+ people and then earn rewards for meeting certain milestones. Mrs. Doss said that the PE department has worked with this company every year since she’s been at Moody and believes Clay Wilson (PE teacher) is talking to the fundraising person about doing it again this year. She is going to check to make sure so we don’t do 2 of the same fundraiser. 
· Mathnasium: We are moving forward with the virtual competition this year and are shooting for a January date (potentially the 21st or 26th) in the afternoon. There will be timed competitions and rounds. Several volunteers are needed.
Principal’s report: Mrs. Doss reported they are preparing for some kids to come back into the school in February. Out of the approximately 1100 students only about 280 have signed up to come back. They are trying to avoid disruptions to student’s schedules by keeping the same teachers and having them teaching hybrid.
Treasurer report: Kristen reported on the following items
· The 12 library stools that were approved at the last meeting were ordered and a check is written for $1321 waiting to be delivered to school once it opens up next week. 
· There was $357 worth of spirit wear purchases on Memberhub of current inventory of spirit wear which is extra income not budgeted. 
· A 2nd payment was made for memberships. There were $800 in donations this month and $400+ in matching gifts received. Seven teachers were reimbursed for classroom supplies. 
· Right now there’s $18740 in the bank but most of our spending hasn’t occurred yet, but we’re in good position to be where we want at the end of the year.
· A detailed Treasurer report and comparison of income and expenses to budget was provided via email.
Membership report: Kathy reported that we 14 new PTSA members join this past month. There are only 17 staff members joined so far. Kathy is going to send Ms. Cram and email to send to all the teachers to remind them to join so they can get money for classroom supplies. Dues for a total of 226 members have been paid to the VA PTA on time with the most recent payment made 11/30.
Raider Fund report: Kim reported that there were $825 in new donations in the past month with $320 of that having a possible corporate match. The total in donations so far this year is $6350 with a total goal of $8000. We will continue to do occasional pushes for donations throughout the year to get closer to our goal. Papa John’s pizza and Amazon smile are in the Sunday emails and will continue to be pushed on Facebook for holiday shopping. 
Reflections: Maha reported for the reflections chair that school winners were chosen and sent to the county. Handing out of the awards was discussed and the teachers/staff may hand deliver the awards to the student’s homes for the top prize winners. We will coordinate to get pictures of this activity to use for the yearbook. Certificates will likely be mailed. 
Hospitality: Meg reported that the teacher/staff treat bags that were going to happen this week when teachers returned have been postponed since Henrico postponed retuning to school. So instead she has set up a sign up genius to send out to the parents with each teacher and staff member listed with their email so parents can sign up to send an e-gift card to teachers. The suggested amount is $5 per gift card. Mrs. Doss will send the email with the sign up genius link out to all the Moody families. 
 

-Minutes submitted by Kim Imajo
